Sanbornton Historic District Commission

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, May 12, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place:

Sanbornton Town Office Meeting Room


The meeting was called to order by HDC Chairman Franz Vail at 7:05 PM.

Roll Call

Members present: 
Franz Vail, Linda Salatiello, Nick Orgettas and 

Karen Ober (Ex Officio)

Members absent:
David Rivers

Alternate Members present:
Nina Gardner



Alternate Members absent:
None
 


Others Present:
Bob Ward (Town Planner) and 

Stuart Dyment (candidate for HDC membership)

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members

      Nina Gardner was seated for David Rivers

Call Meeting to Order



The meeting was called to order by Chairman Vail at 7:05 PM.

Approval of Meeting Minutes 
The minutes of the 03/17/2015 HDC meeting were reviewed.  Karen moved approval of the minutes as presented.  Nina seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.

Election of HDC Chair 

Franz advised the HDC that he has submitted his resignation as a Regular
Member of the HDC, however he was then appointed by the Board of Selectmen as an Alternate Member of the HDC.  As such, Franz raised the matter of the election of the HDC Chair.  Since no HDC member volunteered to be elected at Chair, Nick Orgettas agreed to act as Chair pro tem at the June HDC meeting.
     Interviews with candidates for appointment to HDC
Bob Ward reported that he had been in contact with both candidates who expressed an interest in serving as Alternate Members on the HDC.  Bob stated that Lynn Chong had reneged on her interest in serving on the HDC but candidate Stuart Dyment was still interested and was in attendance at the HDC meeting for interview purposes.  After raising various questions during the course of the HDC meeting, Stuart declared that he was interested in serving on the HDC as a Regular Member.  Bob will arrange for scheduling the BOS appointment process for the next BOS meeting. 

Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee

Bob Ward gave a brief presentation on the new economic development initiative which the Planning Board has launched and advised the HDC that the BOS has recently created the Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee (SEDAC).  Bob invited the HDC to have a member on the SEDAC and Nina agreed to serve as the HDC’s representative on the Committee.  Karen asked if she (Karen) would be able to serve as an Alternate Member at those times when Nina is not available to attend a meeting.    
Certified Local Government (CLG) program grant 

Bob Ward provided the HDC with background on the CLG program and reviewed the proposed CLG grant application which he had prepared and submitted to NH Division of Historic Resources (DHR).  Bob stated that the grant application was submitted under the CLG Priority One “Public Awareness and Education” project category.  Bob reviewed the grant application in detail with the HDC and reported that the HDC Grants Coordinator had stated that Sanbornton’s CLG grant application had received “unofficial approval”.  The HDC committed to a monthly meeting schedule from now to the end of the CLG grant period which is September 2016.

Next HDC Meeting



The next HDC meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 9 at 7:00 pm.


Meeting Adjourned

There being no further business to be conducted, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner 
